
It is not the intention of Bland Shire Council to charge “fly over” fees at its West Wyalong 

aerodrome. The Council only charges fees for planes landing and taking off. However, Bland 

Shire Council uses the AvData system to collect and charge on behalf of the Council, and if 

this system is misinterpreting fly over planes as planes landing then the matter should be 

addressed to AvData. It should be noted that West Wyalong is not the only airport using the 

AvData system. 


